SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2012– 12:00 NOON

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President  Daryl Ferrara called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Wednesday, February 15, 2012  at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Commissioner Michael Williams gave the invocation and followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Daryl Ferrara, Mark Griggs, Parker Layrisson, Michael Williams and Lucas           
   


 Watkins                                  
Absent:  None
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Don Boudreaux, Andre Coudrain and Media Representative,


              Lorette Joiner, Hammond Daily Star.
Visitors were introduced and welcomed.
There were no public comments.

It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson that the Commission convene its meeting and adopt the Agenda for the Regular Monthly Meeting, as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson, seconded by Commissioner Williams, that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Regular Meeting held on January 10, 2012. Motion passed unanimously. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer Lucas Watkins presented the Financial Reports for the month ending January 31, 2012.  He reported that the total revenues were $20,619.61 and the total expenses were $35,188.98, leaving a negative net income of  $14,569.37. Hearing no additions or deletions, a motion for approval of the January financials, as presented, was made by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem.  Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.  DOTD - Port Priority State Project: SPN 578-53-0012 (321)

a) Rail Spur Update  
Director Patrick Dufresne reiterated that the Commission is still waiting for the final invoice and documents from the Rail Spur contractor in regards to the final 10%-Retainage fees on the Port Priority State Project for the Rail Improvements project. He also reported that an engineering firm, Burk- Kleinpeter, Inc., was selected for the Rail Spurs Project under the CDBG-Disaster (Recovery Funds) through the Tangipahoa Parish Government’s Hurricanes Gustav/Ike CDBG Parish-Implemented Recovery Program Procurement Policy. Meetings will take place in the near future to further discuss the project scope with the engineer to utilize the $160,000 grant funding to make additional rail spur improvements. The Commission acknowledged appreciation  of the Tangipahoa Parish Government for the project.
b) Bulkhead Project Update 
Commissioner Watkins gave a brief explanation in regards to the Bulkhead Project and the coastal use permit requirements pertaining to the Port Manchac property.  The wetland and nonwetland issues were discussed. The pending permit application is for the dock-harbor dredging at the Port Manchac terminal.  The dredged soil material will be utilized as backfill for the bulkhead project on existing port property.  According to previous aerial photography, soils data, and a field investigation conducted in July, 2011, a small portion of the port’s property was determined by the Corps as wetland. The Commission accepted the approved the Corps Jurisdictional Determination in its entirety.  To comply with the US Environmental Protections Agency (EPA), it has been determined that compensatory mitigation will be required for unavoidable impacts to jurisdictional wetlands.  The port director, Patrick Dufresne, will notify the Corp and contact an approved Mitigation Bank sponsor/sponsors, Marsh Land Holding, Inc., to ensure the availability of the Corps prescribed, 0.1 acres and resource type for entering into an agreement with a compensatory mitigation bank.  Once all requirements are met and all comments addressed the Corps makes the final determination as to whether or not a permit should be issued. 
   2.   Water Well Filtration System Research Update 
The Commission received recommendations from their engineer of record, URS, stating what type of filtration system to purchase that would meet the requirements for providing potable water to the Port’s tenant, Purus Industries.   The Port is proposing to provide a filter to meet the safe drinking water standards to service existing and future customers at the port site.  The Port’s quote for the proposed filter for the new well is approximately $2,500.  The tenant, Purus Industries, is requesting a filtration system to meet a higher level of treatment for its operation that would cost approximately $15,000.  President Ferrara acknowledged Purus concerns as previously discussed and appreciates having them as a vital tenant.  The Port is willing to pay for a portion of the additional filter, to eliminate aesthetic issues such as color and odor, based upon the URS’ research, recommendation and test results from samples of the water that was declared by the State of Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals (DHH) as safe drinking water.  Prior to concluding the update other matters discussed pertained to ownership of the filtration system and who will be responsible for repairs and future maintenance.  Don Boudreaux representative for Purus recommend that a detail equipment maintenance list be provided for review and consideration prior to renewal of its current lease agreement for the purposes of  identifying  owner and tenants obligations and responsibilities. 
It was moved by Commissioner Williams, seconded by Commissioner Griggs, that the Commission reimburse Purus Industries  $2,500  and applied that cost of the recommended  proposed filter towards the purchase of  a larger filter, priced at $15,000, to help defray the cost on the water treatment system that’s required for tenant’s operation.  Motion passed unanimously.
 

 3.  Invoice Payment Approval 

The following invoices were presented, by Treasurer Watkins, for the Commission’s review and payment approval. 

         a) Tangi Diesel Performance-(Air Compressor) Amt.  $817.50

         b) Curtis Environmental Services- (Well Testing) Inv.40770-Amt. $1,600

         c) Southeast LA Web- Inv.82159-Amt. $329.45

         d) Sewage Dist. No. 1 – Jan. Invoice Amt.$ 235.39  & Feb Inv.$235.39 – Amt total $470.78

     *  e) Michelle Scale (Estimated Invoice for Calibration/Certification Amt. $485.00)

         f ) TEDF– (Dues 2012)  Amt. $100.00

         g) Nature Station Waste Service- Jan. Inv. #4669- Amt. $395.00

         h) URS Corp.- Inv.#4995201(Tiger Grant PSArevW0002- Amt. $5,500

         i) Verizon Wireless- Inv.# 6689477109- Amt. $81.81 and Monthly Charge $45.38

        k) Cashe Coudrain & Sandage (Services Rendered January.)Inv. # 88347,88348 & 88349 Total Amt.  $ 875.00

         l) Premier Chemicals & Services (Corrected Inv. 78170) ½ of $3,600 = $1.800

     * Discussed were issues concerning the frequency of calibrations and other future maintenance expenses

It was moved by Commissioner Griggs, seconded by Commissioner Boihem, that the Commission approve payment on the invoices presented by Treasurer Watkins  Motion passed unanimously.

4.  Land Donation Update 

             a) Proposed “Cooperative Endeavor Agreement” - Octavia Partners, LLC 
The Port’s legal counselor, Andre Coudrain, congratulated the Commission and presented the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement between the Octavia Partners, LLC and the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission for the authorized signature approval. The 100 acres of donated land is adjacent to the Port Manchac property and will enhance the existing port terminal in its future development endeavors. The Commission intends to develop the property at the Port of Manchac for such purposes as marketing and economic development solicitations to prospective tenants during the term of this agreement which shall expire on December 31, 2021.  The Commission will be responsible for taxes, if any, and obtain commercial liability insurance during the term of this Agreement.  Upon signing the agreement President Ferrara noted that this Cooperative Endeavor Agreement will allow the STPPC to expand the port facility along with other port improvement projects according to the Port’s Master Plan. For clarification purpose the port director gave a brief history on the creation of the Port Manchac facility to those in attendance and announced that plans are tentatively in the making to have an event to commemorate the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement and the 50th Anniversary of the Commission. 
5.  Prospective Tenant (s) Project Research Update 

a)  Pipe Project (s)
Since the January meeting, the company interested to do business at the port to perform carbon dioxide pipeline, construction work remains pending, due to the extensive permitting process.  In addition to the pipe project several inquiries were received regarding the Corp of Engineers Project that recently went out for bid. The Corps project was for re-constructing a rock jetty for St. John Parish.  The potential prospects were inquiring about a staging area for rock material equipment storage and office building space.  The port facility offered the prospects a staging opportunity for their needs by rail, barge and truck. To date, the port has not been contacted by the successful bidder of the project. An update will be given at a later date.

6.  U.S. Dept of Transportation –T.I.G.E.R. Grant Application

      a) Round 4 March Deadline

Patrick Dufresne port director informed the Commissioner’s that Round 4 of the Tiger Grant funding has been announced.
The initial application deadline for Round 4 is February 22, 2012 and the final application is due March 19, 2012. The port’s initial application was for $12 million. The Round 4 allocated monies for rural projects is for $125 million total.  As a result, the port will

scale down some from the original $12 million down to approximately $3 million in an effort to increase the chances of getting some of the funding approved.  By scaling down, 25%, our project will require a new cost benefit analysis by URS, port’s engineer of record, and will also result in a $2,000 revision fee to re-submit and would need approval from the Commission.   He also reported that he had spoken with the port’s governmental consultant about scheduling a meeting with the U.S. Transportation Department in Washington, D.C. to get further insight to tweak the port’s Tiger Grant, Round 4, application  in order to submit a successful version before the final application deadline on March 22, 2012.  The planned port improvements include crane and container moving equipment, rail, ground storage area and paved roadways to trans-load bulk cargo.  

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Williams that the Commission approve fees for the revised application and  reimbursement of cost/expenditures in accordance to Louisiana Reimbursement Travel Schedule, for Chris Guidry, Governmental Consultant and Commissioner Griggs trip to Washington, D. C. for the purpose of  discussing the port’s application for Round 4 of the TIGER Grant.  Motion passed unanimously.
7.  LA DOTD Port Priority Application Update
       a)  Project Update

The port director reported that the letter of intent from Associated Terminal was submitted under the new LA DOTD Port Priority Application. The port’s is requesting funding for conveyor and transloading equipment a new trackmobile to handle the operation of a bulk commodity, be it fertilizer, alloys, etc.    A meeting was held to discussed pursuing various commodities that fit the port site for Associated Terminals and Canadian National Railroad for shipping, in and out, by Barge, Rail and Truck.   Plans are in the making to attend a Bulk Cargo Conference to be held in New Orleans  April 10-12, 2012 for bulk cargo  net-working purposes. 
An update was given by the port director in regards to the trackmobile repairs.  He reported that the brake shoes arrived and are ready to be installed.  The trackmobile steering box repair is schedule to take place at the port a.s.a.p. It appears that the trackmobile can be repaired for a nominal fee.  It was also noted that the previously discussed  trade-in unit had been sold so, the repairs are now essential.
Don Boudreaux reported that his company, Purus Industries, will be responsible for the port’s assets in the building.  The following Items; forklift, scale, air compressors, tanks, filtration system and trackmobile was discussed in reference to shared maintenance expenses and will be negotiated prior to Purus lease renewal.
8.  Davie Shoring Invoice Update- Review and Action concerning a claim against Davie Shoring for money due.

* Executive Session pursuant to LSA RS 42:17 (A) 2 may be required to discuss prospective litigation.

* The agenda was amended to present this agenda item last on the agenda to include an Executive Session.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Corporate Authorization Resolution (STPPC Bank Account Signature Authority)
Commissioner Boihem introduced and presented a resolution authorizing the following signatures: Patrick Dufresne, Executive Director; Daryl Ferrara, President; Lucas Watkins, Treasurer; Don Boihem, Secretary; Mark Griggs, Vice President; Parker Layrisson, Member and Mike Williams, Member on the signature card from the banks, savings and loan or other financial institutions for the purpose of check signing and to remove former Commissioner Don Bankston as an authorized signature from previous Signature Application as stipulated on original resolution effective date of February 15, 2012.
It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Williams that the Commission adopt the resolution for signature approval as presented by secretary Boihem.  Motion passed unanimously.

Commissioner Boihem introduced and presented a resolution authorizing the following signatures:  Patrick Dufresne, Executive Director; Lucas Watkins, Treasurer and Helen A. Muller, Administrative Secretary-STPPC on the signature card to close the existing safe Deposit box at the Hancock Bank Ponchatoula Branch,  and relocate the contents of safe deposit box to the Whitney Bank Ponchatoula Branch by the close of business on March 2, 2012.  Also removing Commissioner Mark Griggs name as an authorized signature from previous safe deposit box Signature Card at Hancock Bank Ponchatoula Branch effective February 15, 2012. 

It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson that the Commission adopt the resolution

for  signature authorization as stipulated in the original resolution, as presented, in regards to the safe deposit box, effective date of February 15, 2012.  Motion passed unanimously.

2.  Audit Engagement for 2011
It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Williams that the Commission authorize Patrick Dufresne, Executive Director/CEO to move forward with advertising, Request for Proposals, Tangipahoa Parish wide, for a Certified Public Accountant licensed to perform financial audits in Louisiana, for the year ended December 31, 2011.  The audit is to be performed in compliance with the provisions of Louisiana Revised Stature 24:513 and the provision of the Louisiana Governmental Audit Guide.  Motion passed unanimously.  
* Executive Session pursuant to LSARS 42:17 (A) 2 may be required to discuss prospective litigation.

 
Roll Call Vote was taken to enter into Executive Session:  For: 6  (D. Boihem, D. Ferrara, M. Griggs, Parker Layrisson, L. Watkins and M. Williams)  Nays: 0
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson for the Commission to go into Executive Session to discuss prospective litigation and confidential negotiations in reference to Davie Shoring’s non-payment claim for money owed STPPC.  Motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara for the Commission to go back into Regular Session.  Motion passed unanimously.
No action taken in Executive Session.

It was moved by Commissioner Williams and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission authorize its legal council Andre Coudrain, to negotiate a settlement with Davie Shoring and report back to the Commission with final documents.  Motion passed unanimously.
It was moved by Commissioner Watkins and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission amend its agenda to go back to Old Business, Item b) Bulkhead Project Update to discuss the Department of the Army Corps of Engineer’s  permit application to perform maintenance dredging with the placement of spoil-behind a bulkhead to be constructed at Port Manchac.  Motion passed unanimously.
It was moved by Commissioner Watkins and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission authorize its director, Patrick Dufresne, to pursue an approved mitigation banking services and entered into an agreement to be permitted in accordance with the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)for unavoidable impacts to jurisdictional wetlands in regards to the bulkhead project not to exceed $10,000.  Motion passed unanimously.
Remarks: 

The port director announced and reminded the Commissioners of the 2012 PAL Conference that will be held in Lake Charles March 7-9, if anyone plans to attend on behalf of the STPPC please call the office to confirm registration.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m.
                                                                                   ________________________
                                                                                   Don Boihem, Secretary STPPC
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